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James Park Athletic Lighting 
 

Bid # 21-40 

ADDENDUM No. 3 

 

JANUARY 4, 2022 
 
Any and all changes to the Contract Document are valid only if they are included by 
written addendum to all potential respondents, which will be mailed, emailed and/or 
faxed prior to the proposal due date to all who are known to have received a complete 
bid document.  Each respondent must acknowledge receipt of any addenda by 
indicating on the Bid Form.  Each respondent, by acknowledging receipt of any 
addenda, is responsible for the contents of the addenda and any changes to the bid 
proposal therein.  Failure to acknowledge receipt of any addenda may cause the 
proposal to be rejected.  If any language or figures contained in this addendum are in 
conflict with the original document, this addendum shall prevail. 
 
This addendum consists of the following: 
 
1. Addendum Number Three (3) is attached and consists of a total of three (3) 

pages including this cover sheet.   
 

Please feel free to call (847-866-2910) or email (lithomas@cityofevanston.org) with any 
questions or comments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

Linda Thomas 
Purchasing Specialist 

 

mailto:lithomas@cityofevanston.org
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James Park Athletic Lighting 
 

Bid # 21-40 

ADDENDUM No. 3 

 

JANUARY 4, 2022 
 

 
This addendum forms a part of the Specifications and Bid Documents for Bid #21-40 
and modifies these documents. This addendum consists of the following:  
 
Questions Received 
 

Question 1: 
There aren’t soil borings for each of the pole locations.  Most of these new 
foundations have casing driven to a depth of 63’ and two of the four cores 
provided show that there are potential obstructions (SB-02 Cobbles starting at 
57’ and SB-04 Brick and Concrete starting at 10.5’).  If these or other unknown 
obstructions impede or prevent the installation of the casing to the desired depth, 
how will the contractor be paid for lost time and potential additional material 
needed related to these unforeseen conditions and potential obstruction 
removal? 

Response 1: 
The contract includes a $25,000 allowance that can be utilized to address these 
types of unforeseen conditions. Should this allowance be exhausted, and 
additional work be required, a change order will be issued accordingly. 

 
Question 2: 

Will vibration monitoring be required when driving the casings? 
Response 2: 
 Yes. 
 
Question 3: 

Will spoils from the site need to be removed from the site or, due to the nature of 
the special waste that will potentially be encountered, can the spoils remain 
onsite? 

Response 3: 
Spoils that can be buried a minimum of 12” below finish grade may remain on 
site. All other spoils must be removed and disposed of in accordance with 
contract requirements. 
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Question 4: 
Sheet 222 of the bid docs states the Musco control cabinet is 24” wide x 72” tall.  
Sheet 233 (E300) calls for the enclosures to house the Musco control cabinet to 
be no more than 60” above finish grade.  A 72” tall cabinet will require a 
enclosure taller than 72”.  Please clarify. 

Response 4: 
E300 states that the OCPD (overcurrent protection device, I.E. main breaker) 
shall be no higher than 60” AFG. The enclosure is to be built as required to 
house all equipment, we do not have a restriction on the height of the enclosure. 

 

Note: Acknowledgment of this Addendum is required in the Bid. 
 


